+Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: holytrinity83@outlook.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca

Bulletin Today. The bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of Henry & Myrtle Wall, Edward & Pearl Ellsworth, Myrtle Young & Mandy Ivany by Winston & Joan Ellsworth & Family.

Service Times for March 15 – March 22, 2020		
Sunday, March 15 Lent 3	Holy Communion (BCP) Morning Prayer (BAS) Praise & Praise	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 7:00 p.m.
Wednesday, March 18	Midweek Lenten Service Do Not Worry, Matthew 6:25-34	7:00 p.m.
Thursday, March 19	There will be no service in the Chapel today.	9:30 a.m.
Sunday, March 22 Lent 4	Holy Communion (BCP) Holy Eucharist (BAS)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.

Exodus 17:1-7 - Marilyn Hillyard Psalm 95 - Vida Chatman Romans 5:1-11 - Bill Melvin John 4:5-42 - Dale Butler

Welcome. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today. Please introduce yourself to our Greeters and Clergy and sign our guest book located in the foyer. If you require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.

Thursday Morning Communion. We will not have our regular Thursday morning services in the Chapel during Lent. Services will resume after Easter.

A Note of Thanks. To the congregation of Holy Trinity, I would like to thank you for your prayers, Get Well cards, phone calls, food, and visits during my recent surgery. It was so appreciated. Blessings to all. With much love and thankfulness, Martha.

Order of St. Luke (OSL). The monthly meeting/study will be this Tuesday at <u>7 p.m.</u> in the Vestry Room. There will be a Healing Service at Golden Years this Wednesday at <u>1:30 p.m.</u> Anyone is welcome to join us.

Bible Study. Mondays at 10 a.m.

Youth Group/Confirmation. **Mondays** at <u>6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.</u> at St. Alban's Church.

Our Lenten Journey. Please join us on Wednesday evening for Week 3 of Lent, **Do** *Not Worry, Matthew 6:25-34*. So much of our lives, even in Lent, is spent worrying about what might happen or what has happened. In this service, Christ teaches us to stop being anxious, but simply to trust that he knows what is best and will take care of us to the very end.

Annual Kiwanis Music Festival. The Kiwanis Music Festival, **March 22 - 27**. The venues will be Holy Trinity Anglican Church; Windsor Pentecostal Church; United Church, Church Road; and Salvation Army Church, Circular Road. Please keep the young people in your prayers as they prepare for their performances.

Easter Flowers. Anyone wishing to place flowers in church for Easter in memory of loved ones may fill out the sheet at the back of the church and place the names and donation in an envelope. Please mark the envelope <u>Easter Flowers</u> and place it in the Offertory Plate. All donations must be received by **Sunday, March 29**.

Church Bulletins in Memoriam. Anyone wishing to donate a bulletin for a particular Sunday may do so by entering the details on the chart located in the main foyer. The cost of a Memorial Bulletin is \$35. Please place your money in an envelope and mark it **Memorial Bulletin**. Please include your name and envelope number.

Red Cross Volunteers Needed. Interested in being part of the largest humanitarian organization in the world? Apply to become a Red Cross volunteer today! Our Health Equipment Loan Program is looking for volunteers to assist clients and help with general administrative tasks during regular office hours such as: responding to requests for equipment loans, cleaning equipment, and accepting donations. FOR MORE INFORMATION ON VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITIES PLEASE CONTACT RED CROSS at: 489-5522.

The Gathering Place. ACW will be collecting Men's toiletries for the Gathering Place over the next few weeks. A container will be placed at the back of the church for anyone who would like to donate such things as: men's shampoo, body wash, deodorant, shaving cream, and razors.

Office Hours. Tuesday and Friday, 9 a.m. – 12 noon.

Greeters. Ron Antle, Bob Hiscock, Martha Beson, Audrey Bishop, and Sonia Cull

Bulletin Items. Please give the necessary information to Cathy by Thursday. You may e-mail candlelady@live.ca



Did you confirm your subscription?

It's NOT too late! You can still get back on the mailing list and have *Anglican Life* delivered right to your mailbox! Just send us an email with your name, address, and parish information:

anglicanlifenl@gmail.com

We miss you!